
UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday, June 18, 2007 – 4:30 p.m.

Utilities Conference Room

Stoughton Utilities Administrative Offices
Stoughton Utilities Building

600 S. Fourth Street

Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Mayor Helen Johnson, Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Alderperson Ron Christianson, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Citizen Member John Kallas, Alderperson Paul Lawrence and Citizen Member Norval Morgan. 
Absent and Excused:
None.
Absent:


None.
Others Present:
Aaron Worthman, CPA of Virchow Krause & Company, Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson, Stoughton Utilities Finance & Administrative Manager Kim Jennings, Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson, Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood and Stoughton Utilities Administrative Assistant Michelle Sobojinski.
Call To Order:  Mayor Helen Johnson called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 4:33 p.m. 
Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence seconded by Citizen Member John Kallas, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List and recommend its approval to the Common Council as presented.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Consent Agenda Items.  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member John Kallas to approve the following consent agenda items as presented:  Draft Minutes of the May 14, 2007 regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting and June 12, 2007 special Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting; Stoughton Utilities Communications; Stoughton Utilities 12-Month Calendar; Stoughton Utilities May 2007 Activities Report; Status of the Stoughton Utilities Committee May 14, 2007 and June 12, 2007 recommendations to the Common Council.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities Staff Verbal Reports:  
· Stoughton Utilities Administrative Assistant Michelle Sobojinski reported that she continues to actively assist with the Automatic Meter Reading Project.  She is also working on the 2007 Central Air Tune-Up Incentive Program and 2007 Tree Power Incentive Program.  Applications were offered to committee members.
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· Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson reported that staff continues to work on the Automatic Meter Reading Project.  The Stoughton Avenue Project is complete.  Contractors are currently working on Page Street.  They should complete the project next week and black top will be laid for all locations.  Due to the dry weather, daily pumpage has increased.  We usually pump 1.4 million gallons per day.  Pumping has increased to 1.7 million gallons.
· Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson reported that the Sanitary Sewer Slip Lining Project would be completed this week.  This contractor did a good job.  The Hydraulic Expansion Project is moving along with contractors testing the tanks next week.  Brian Erickson and Phil Linnerud have been working on the permit reissuance application.
· Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood reported that staff has been working on 3-phase circuits from the East Substation, Hoel Avenue and Furseth Road.  This will help balance the electric load throughout the city.  Staff will be working with the Water Division to dig in the service connection for the Stoughton Wellness & Fitness Center this week.

· Stoughton Utilities Finance & Administrative Manager Kim Jennings reported that with the completion of some of the routes for the Automatic Meter Reading Project, she was able to move the billing for those completed routes to improve cash flow.
Stoughton Utilities Electric, Wastewater And Water Audit Reports And Management Letter:  Stoughton Utilities Finance & Administrative Manager Kim Jennings introduced Aaron Worthman, CPA of Virchow Krause & Company who presented and discussed the SU Electric, Wastewater and Water Utilities audit reports and management letter.  Discussion followed.  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member John Kallas to approve and recommend the Stoughton Utilities Electric, Wastewater and Water Audit Reports and Management Letter to the Common Council for approval.  Carried unanimously.  
Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility And Sanitary Sewer Collection System 2006 Compliance Maintenance Annual Report (CMAR):  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility and Sanitary Sewer Collection System 2006 Compliance Maintenance Annual Report.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Alderperson Paul Lawrence to approve and recommend to the Common Council the 2006 CMAR and to adopt the resolution.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Proposed Wastewater Rate Adjustment:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the SU proposed Wastewater Rate adjustment.  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member John Kallas to approve and recommend the Common Council waive the second reading and adopt the ordinance for the proposed wastewater rate adjustment effective July 5, 2007.  Carried unanimously.
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Stoughton Utilities Twenty-Year (2008-2027) Capital Projects Program And Capital Operations Program:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the SU twenty-year (2008-2027) Capital Projects Program and Capital Operations Program.  Moved by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, seconded by Alderperson Paul Lawrence to approve and recommend the SU twenty-year (2008-2027) Capital Projects Program and Capital Operations Program to the Common Council for approval.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Round Up Program:  Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings presented and discussed the SU Round Up Program.  Moved by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth to approve the donation of $1,000.00 to the Friends of the Stoughton Area Youth Center from the Stoughton Utilities Round Up Program.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Proposed West Electric Substation Property Acquisition:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Proposed West Substation Property Acquisition.  Discussion followed.  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member John Kallas to postpone the Stoughton Utilities Proposed West Electric Substation Property acquisition.  Carried unanimously.
April 24, 2007 Toxic Discharge To The Wastewater Treatment Facility:  Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson presented and discussed the April 24, 2007 toxic discharge to the Wastewater Treatment Facility. Discussion followed. 
Wastewater User Charge 2007 Survey Report:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Wastewater User Charge 2007 Survey Report.  Discussion followed. 
Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  None.
Tour Of The Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility:  A tour of the Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility was postponed to a future date due to rain.
Adjournment:  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member John Kallas to adjourn the Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting at 5:49 p.m. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle D. Sobojinski
Stoughton Utilities Administrative Assistant
